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Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) strongly supports SB 875, which increases 
hospital financial assistance to cover families at 200% of the federal poverty line – 
ensuring that members of such families will receive medically necessary care 
regardless of their inability to pay – and requires that a payment plan is available to 
uninsured patients with family incomes between 200% and 500% of the federal 
poverty level. 
 
Many poor and working Marylanders cannot afford the rising cost of health care 
as the incomes of working people stagnate compared to medical inflation. A 
recent report found that a third of Americans postponed medical care due to costs – 
the vast majority of whom delayed treatment for a serious health condition.1 
Unsurprisingly, such delays were most common among lower-income households.2 
Beyond the financial costs borne by individuals, there are significant societal costs 
as a result of delayed medical treatment.3 Even after passage of the Affordable Care 
Act, medical bills frequently cause financial hardship and even destitution.4,5 One 
need look no further than GoFundMe, which proclaims itself to be “the leader in 
online medical fundraising” with over 250,000 campaigns a year – including in 
Maryland.6  
 
SB 875 would reduce the financial barriers to needed health care, increasing the 
threshold from 150% to 200% of the Federal Poverty Level (FPL) under which Financial 
Assistance Policies provide free medically necessary care to patients, and requiring 
hospitals to provide payment plans to patients with incomes between 200% and 500% of 
the FPL. The bill would also ensure that hospitals screen for Financial Assistance Policy 
eligibility, and provide clear and accessible written and verbal notice of such hospital 
policies.  
 
MAP appreciates your consideration, and strongly urges a favorable report on SB 875. 
 
Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) is a coalition of service providers, faith communities, and 
advocacy organizations advancing statewide public policies and programs necessary to alleviate 
the burdens faced by Marylanders living in or near poverty, and to address the underlying 
systemic causes of poverty. 
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